
 
 
December 6, 2012 
 
 
To:               ILWU Oregon Locals 04, 08, 40 and 92 
 
From:           Elizabeth Sharpe, Manager, Welfare Plans 
 
Subject:       Chiropractic Benefit ID Card for Kaiser Permanente Members 
 
 
The attached letter with Chiropractic Benefit ID cards will be mailed by December 15th 
to the homes of all eligible active employees, retirees and survivors in 
Oregon/Washington covered under Kaiser Permanente. 
 
The card reflects the Coastwise Claims Office’s new mailing address effective January 
1, 2013, and First Choice Health Network’s Payor ID number for electronic claim 
submission.  Non-PPO providers must submit their claims to the Coastwise Claims 
Office by mail or fax. 
 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc:      Ty Gorton, Area Welfare Director 
 
 
 

 
 

A copy of this memo can be downloaded at www.benefitplans.org 
 
 
 
 
ES:sc/opeiu29aflcio/ORChiroKaiserIDCard-120412 
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